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Waltham Conservation Commission

June 27, 2013 
Meeting Minutes 
Attendees:  Maureen Fowler, Gerard Dufromont, Lesya Struz, Daniel Keleher 
Absent: Bill Doyle
Public Meeting

Informal Meeting: Paul Fingers
Update on sewer replacement project at Lexington Street and Trapelo Road at the Chester Brook.  There are ground water issues at site repairing water main at Lexington and Trapelo Road. . They would like to put in a sediment sump. An 8 x 8 area will be excavated down and filled with stone. During an extensive storm, water would be coming through it, will contain the water a little bit. It will not change the hydrology of the area. Ms. Struz, Mr. Dufromont, and Mrs. Fowler made a site visit and Ms. Struz handed out a map of where the water is located.  It will take about two weeks.  The alternative would to just place a sump pump in the man hole. They would just have a little bit of water. 
There is also a lot of bittersweet along the bank.  He would like to cut it out the best they can and eradicate the poison ivy. They will do hand spraying for the poison ivy.   Mr. Fingers can’t do the spraying himself without an applicators license. If they can find a license applicator they can remove the poison ivy, bittersweet will be removed by hand. 

Mrs. Fowler makes a motion for a revised RDA with change to plans, written explanation and pictures. Mr. Dufromont seconded. Motion passed. 

Public Meeting

Request for Determination of Applicability

Applicant: Susan Moores 
Project Location: 74 Hardy Pond Road 
Project Type:  Deck replacement
Map/ Parcel#: R0013008008
There is an existing porch that is 74 feet from the water. They would like to replace and put an 8 by 16 deck with stairs coming down towards the house. The rain water will drain from the deck onto the cement.  Waste management is going to take the materials. The dumpster will be located in the front yard. Estimated it will take one day remove the old deck. The new concrete pad will take a couple of days. Uprights are going to be in the cement. Procut is going to  take cement away. The concrete pad is going to be the same size.  Ms. Struz was uncomfortable because there were no drawings presented for the new deck. Mr. Dufromont suggested making a compromise that they rip it all out and do the foundation and frame the deck. Then contact the Conservation Commission to come do a site visit to make sure the foot print is the same. 
Mrs. Fowler makes a motion for a negative determination with the condition that owner notifies the office when the deck is framed and cement pad is done, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.  

Public Meeting
Request for Determination of Applicability

Applicant: Bell Atlantic Mobile of MA Corp, Ltd. d/b/a Verizon Wireless

Project location: 260 Lexington Street
Project Type: Underground gas line installation for emergency backup generator
Map/Parcel#: R0510010001
Attorney Daniel Klasnick represented Verizon Wireless

They came to the May 23rd meeting for an informal discussion about the project.  Verizon wireless is installing wireless on roof top of storage building or inside an equipment room.  They need to install a backup generator which will be located outside of the buffer zone. There is a portion of the gas line that will go through the buffer zone.  The gas line will be 150 feet in the buffer zone area. They are going to be trenching the grass area 4 feet deep and back filling as they put the pipe in. Question was asked if they have coordinated with National Grid because they are doing a gas line down Lexington Street.  Answer from Mr. Klasnick was that they have not been able to get a definite schedule.  Mr. Dufromont told him that if there was any dirt stored it would have to be on the paved surface and covered. 
Mrs. Fowler made a motion for a negative determination with the condition of erosion control, straw wattles and to remove when the project is finished, seconded by Mr. Keleher. Motion passed. 

Public Meeting

Request of Determination of Applicability 

Applicant: City of Waltham, Engineering Department
Project Location: Various Streets 

Project Type: Residential sump pump connections
Mr. Sam Bade represented spoke on behalf of the City of Waltham.  

This is contract 2 of the sump pump connections.  Contract 1 had 61 plus disconnections.  Of the 56 current properties 8 of them need an RDA.  Some of the properties are located in the 100 year flood zone and some of the properties are located within 200 feet of the Chester Brook.  The sump pumps are currently connected to the sewer system. They are fixing them so they are connected correctly. It is an Amnesty program that the city has taken responsibility for.  If there is currently a storm drain in the street they are going to make the connection to the storm drain. If there is no storm drain they are going dig and place an infiltration system basin.  Mr. Casazza spoke and said the system does affect the ground water table. The key to the flooding situation is to have a check valve on the sump pump so the water is not backing up.  It might not be a perfect solution but it is better than having the sump pumps connected to the sewer system. 

Mr. Keleher made a motion for a negative determination with a condition that the properties in the buffer zones are restored to the condition that they were found. 2. Reasonable precautions to prevent erosion. 3. Use of straw wattles 4. No use of phosphorus. Motion seconded by Mrs. Fowler. Motion passed. 
Public Hearing
Request for Notice of Intent DEP # 316-0665

Applicant: Stanley Bloomenthal 

Project Location: 11 Waverly Oaks Road
Project Type:  145 linear feet of bank stabilization along the edge of the property bordering the Beaver Brook.
Map/ Parcel#: R053005001A 
Mr. Pio Lombardo from Lombardo Associates represented Mr. Bloomenthal. 

He presented plans and specification for proposed improvements. The site is within the 100 foot flood plain. The issue is the best way to stabilize the bank. Vegetation has been used and rip rap. Soil has not been successful. The rip rap has been. There are a number of sections on the embankment. Some of it is soil. There has been some stone installed. They will remove material and replace with a proper sub base and size material. They are going to use geo tech style material, small stones, and then 8 inch stones on top. They will be repairing the areas where the stones slid down the slope. They will use straw bales instead of hay bales.
They are going to bring in a digger and go through the parking lot. It is reachable with an extended arm excavation. They are hoping to do the work in August or September so that the brook is as dry as possible. The stone that is currently there will be salvaged. 
Mr. O’ Mara who has lived across the street his whole life spoke.  He said there was a gas station that was in a swamp. When the parking lot went in they narrowed the channel.  He is concerned that the rip rap will narrow the channel.  Mr. O’ Mara would like to see the brook cleaned out city wide. He suggested that they hire Middlesex County mosquito control to come clean out the brook. The vegetation is overgrown in the brook.  Steve Casazza spoke and said that the city has used Middlesex and they are extremely efficient. They are working with the Health Department for mosquito control. They have to be paid and it is a budgetary item. 
Mr. Kenneth Lopez the owner of 131 Linden Street spoke as a neighbor.  In 1996 and 2010 there was a lot of flooding. They went to the state house and were awarded money. They have received nothing to date.  The city was supposed to replace one side of the culvert from 16 to 24 feet. They have not done it. He has been to the Mayor’s office and requested relief. They have tried everything.  Mr. Keleher questioned what has changed from the brook between 1974 and now. They don’t have documentation about what the brook was prior the building being built. The cross section varies significantly. There are pools of water there. 

Mrs. Fowler makes a motion to close the public hearing, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion Passed. 

Mr. Keleher makes a motion to issue an order of conditions #2 with special conditions. 1) That the geo tech material over laps and attachments are installed to it. 2) Straw bales are used with a silt fence. Mrs. Fowler seconded. Motion passed. 

Public meeting

Informal meeting:

Mr. Casazza spoke about easement project at Hardy Pond Road. Everything went as planned. The residents have a drainage problem at the end of Plant Road. The water doesn’t relieve as fast as it should. Three neighbors have come forward.  He is proposing final grading to swale it and get it away from the path to let he water relieve in the back of the easement. He will do the grading as soon as he can get the staff. He is going to use city employees. He will be using vegetated soil and mix that Ms. Struz recommended it will be part of the final grading. 
Public meeting 

Informal meeting:

Ann Clifford, the curator at Stone Hurst. She introduced a concept to Mr. Dufromont and Mr. Doyle. She has been before the Historical Commission to introduce the concept that she would like to start over the summer. It is small scale project. They would like to reestablish the small garden plot. Ms. Clifford handed out old vegetable garden maps that were behind the old out building. It is located where the parking lot is today. They are planning on doing a garden area of 12 x 12. She has set up a meeting on July 10th at 2pm with some experts in the community who can help them.

Her preliminary steps are:

· Define zones within the former garden/orchard are, since it may be too large of an area to turn over to garden both in short term and the long term: archaeology, garden, woodland.

· Tag existing plant material/structures that should remain untouched within the garden zone (raspberries, peonies, rhubarb, walnut trees, crab apples, irrigation system, hen house)

· Monitor health and yield existing plant material

· Continue to remove invasive, especially black swallowwort-experiment with pulling vs. covering pilot areas with black plastic, cardboard, etc.
· Conduct soil tests

· Amend soil as needed

· Research and test a limited number of new, carefully-selected plants

Mr. Dufromont recommends that they accept the idea, Mr. Keleher seconds. Motion passed. 

Mrs. Fowler makes a motion to take an item out of order. Mr. Dufromont seconds. Motion passed. 

131 Linden Street.

Mr. McCourt spoke on behalf of Mr. Lopez. He presented a plan by Mr. Bibbo that shows areas of concern on the site. It is a basis for a plan for a Notice of Intent. They have tried to reach Dan Driscoll from DCR many times and have had no luck.  DCR has an easement with the rail trail. The immediate situation in the enforcement order is the have not touched the asphalt, they have removed the piles of dirt at the rear of the property. That was done by a contractor. There was filling and they would be happy to remove it. The open containers have been removed per Health Department. The land scape debris has been removed. They are aware that the equipment is in a flood plain. There hasn’t been a lot of change since they have owned the property. They have tow trucks in the area that can remove the equipment and fork lifts that can removed the trailers if there was a flood. 

Ms. Struz inquired if they had made an appointment with Mr. Rice. He is in the legal department in the DCR. No they have not nor have they made an appointment with Mr. Driscoll.  Mr. McCourt will send a letter to Mr. Rice.

The Commission has been asking since last August. They would like a Notice of Intent by the August meeting.  Mr. Lopez will file a Notice of Intent for his own land. If DCR doesn’t respond they will have to do their own cleanup work.  

Mr. Lopez spoke about flooding in 1996 He said that Boston and Maine came on his property with their trucks to get out to the rail road. It was used numerous times for staging. He said that Boston and Maine did a lot of violations to his property but he will clean it up.

The paper work for the Notice of Intent will need to be in by August 5th.

Motion to resume business made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Keleher. Motion passed. 

Commission Business

Meeting Minutes: 

· Approval of meeting minutes from 6/13/13 
Mrs. Fowler made a motion to approve meeting minutes with one correction. Mr. Keleher seconded. Motion passed. 
Motion to take CPC update out of order by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Keleher. Motion passed.
· CPC update:  Mr. Dufromont spoke.  The CPC authorized to move forward with Arrigo farm.  In the meeting he requested to get an appraisal done on the property no later than the end of August. They are also purchasing property on Grove Street. 1.9 acres of land for open space. Hardy Pond Association is looking to purchase 18 lots. It involves an appraisal for each lot. A lot of it is under water.  There are three owners und a trust that owns 50 percent of the land. Two of them are behind in paying their taxes. Mr. Dufromont has an issue with people who want to profit from selling their land to the city to avoid paying taxes. He is asking Mr. Darcy that he has the names of the owners in the trust. If they buy the land it the money should be taken out from the back taxes that they owe. The lots were changed for wetlands and made the lots unbuildable. Not sure how that would work in an appraisal point of view. The CPC might have a special meeting in August. 

· Discussion about lap top for office. Will take a vote in at July meeting.

· Also put projector on Mr. Doyle’s list.

Motion to adjourn made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont. Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 10:10pm.

